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Submission re:  ‘Public consultation on revised area of practice endorsement registration standard’

I appreciate the opportunity to contribute to the discussion about practice endorsement.

I have been a psychologist for almost thirty years, with my initial qualification of 4+2 being accepted for registration. I have undergone yearly professional development of my own accord and when it became mandatory, I have continued to upgrade and update my skills, with particular emphasis on supervision.  I have enjoyed and welcomed this process, and believe it has enhanced my clinical skills.

Until recently, no-one has questioned my skills and experience.  Medical professionals and clients have all acknowledged the value I bring, and I suppose, ‘endorsed my practice’ year on year out.  Moreover, I would contend that the Psych Board and AHPRA have also ‘endorsed’ my skills and competency by renewing my registration every year.

So, I am perplexed as to what has changed for me and my colleagues?  How were we accepted one day and then rejected the next? With almost ten years working in the corporate world, then after upgrading my skills, working in a very successful private clinical practice, I would have expected that this would be recognised.  When the opportunity to transition into clinical psychology was offered, I declined, never considering that this would lead to me being considered unqualified and inferior to my colleagues who decided to take advantage of this ‘fast-track’.  Given that AHPRA continue to consider this group as qualified and accepted as those who undertook a Masters in Clinical Psychology ridicules the concept of the endorsement process.  I don’t believe that clients and referrers ever notice the difference between my clinical practices as an unendorsed psychologist and those of my endorsed colleagues.  In fact, one of the General Practitioners who regularly refers to me recently stated that “I was the only psychologist she would ever refer to here on the Coast” - high praise indeed of an unendorsed psychologist competing with other endorsed psychologists.
I am also at a loss to work out how on earth I would go about achieving endorsement.  Firstly, my understanding is that, as my initial degrees were attained over 30 years ago, they would not be accepted by a tertiary institution as a prerequisite for further education.  Secondly, I have a small private clinical practice in a regional area and the community relies on me to be available to provide psychological interventions, I cannot afford to reduce my hours or suspend my practice while I seek endorsement.  Moreover, I am reaching the twilight of my career and will never see the financial rewards of the investment required to undertake further education.  Finally, being in a regional centre means that further education opportunities as well as supervised training places are extremely limited so this further challenges the execution of this endorsement process.  I am certain that AHPRA don’t want to lose practitioners with my experience and skill, but I suspect that if this new standard is adopted, many of us will be seeking alternative careers.
I strongly urge you to reject the proposal to regulate endorsement as outlined in your document and continue to recognise full registration as you always have done, as a license to practice as a psychologist in all area(s).  

Sincerely, 
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